
On  December  6,  2022,  the
State  Board  of  Pharmacy
accepted  the  permanent
voluntary  surrender  of  John
Timothy  Bianco's  license,
license  no.  RP029933L,  of
Pittsburgh, Allegheny County,
because  he  is  guilty  of
incompetence,  gross
negligence  or  other
malpractice, or the departure
from, or failure to conform to,
the  standards  of  acceptable
and  prevailing  pharmacy
practice, in which case actual
injury need not be established.


